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▲ Members celebrating 70 years 
of Marcham WI, with a 70's 
themed party see page 9 ▲

Diary for September

SEPTEMBER 2018 VOL: 40 NO: 9

▲ Ticket winners, Jasper 
and Ollie enjoying their 
day out at Mapledurham 
at War

▲ Little Angel Graduates 
see page 11

▲ The Village Cafe – waiting to 
serve you lunch! see page 5

▲ Alicia Davies  
see page 3
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◄ Marcham Pre-School going 
up to big school see page 11

1 Sat Kennington Memory Club Sale, St Nicolas 
Church, Abingdon, 10.00-12 noon

20

6 Thur Music at the Unicorn: Sally Barker, Unicorn 
Theatre, Abingdon, 19.00

15

8-23 Sculpture in the Vineyard, Bothy Vineyard, 
10.00-18.00 each day

2

8 Sat Ride and Stride for Churches 15
8 Sat Wantage and Grove Lions: Bingo, Grove 

Village Hall, 18.45
15

11 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00-
15.30

9

11 Tue Marcham Society: Seeing Britain from the Sea 
& AGM, All Saints' Church, Marcham, 19.30

9

12 Wed Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Duffield 
Place, 19.30

3

13 Thur Midweek Walk: The Plough, Finstock 12.30 
lunch / 13.30 walk

9

14 Fri Eclectic Cabaret, WADS Community Centre, 
20.00

14

19 Wed Arts Society Abingdon: Zaha Hadid lecture by 
Colin Davies, Trinity Church, Abingdon, 10.30 
& 14.00

2

20 Thur Deadline for next MADNews, 17.00:  
editor@madnews.co.uk

20 Thur Marcham WI: Desert Island Discs, Denman 
College, 19.30

9

22 Sat Writing the First World War, Oxford Brookes, 
10.00 – 17.00

22

24 Mon Opening of Kennington Memory Club, 
Kennington Methodist Church, 09.30-15.30

20

25 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00-
15.30

9

27 Thur Marcham Senior Citizens’ Club, Duffield 
Place, 14.30

9

28 Fri Line Dance, All Saints’ Church, Marcham, 
18.45-22.00

22

29 Sat Faberdashery Sale, Denman College, 10.00-
15.30

21

30 Sun Manor Festival, Weston on the Green, 11.00-
16.00

22

Details of events may change after publication, please check 
with the relevant organisers before attending events. 

▲ Step in Line  

see page 22

▲ Marjorie Evans with William see page 5
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THINGS TO DO

The Arts Society Abingdon (ex ADFAS) is 
holding its monthly lecture on Wednesday 19th 
September 2018, 10.30am and 2.00pm, at Trinity 
Church, Conduit Road, Abingdon, OX14 1DB.

Zaha Hadid - Architectural Superstar  
by The Arts Society Lecturer Colin Davies 

Architect Dame Zaha Hadid died suddenly in March 2016, aged 
65. She was born in Iraq, but made Britain her home early in
her career and received the UK’s most prestigious architecture
award in both 2010 and 2011. Her reputation was global - this
lecture maps her career from the visionary projects of the
1980s, through the years when her designs were considered
unbuildable to the prolific crop of successful international
projects built in the last decade of her life.

Non-Members welcome, £6.00 including coffee/tea.  The lectures 
are one hour long, but leave extra time for announcements etc.

For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see our website or  

email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk
www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk

contemporary sculpture in a timeless setting
Saturday 8th – Sunday 23rd September

10.00am – 6.00pm    adults £2.50  children free
refreshments every day

>>>  Workshops now open for booking  <<<

Come and try your hand at Glass Fusing, 
Blacksmithing, Dynamic Drawing, Collage or 
Printing. Book your place on a Sensory Walk 

with Stuart Mabbutt and William Mankelow or a 
demonstration and talk by sculptor, Carol Orwin

More details on 
www.sculptureinthevineyard.uk

Sculpture
in the Vineyard

2018

Other Events - no need to book, just turn up!
Saturday 8th Official Opening at 12 noon by Jane 
Beedle, garden designer and GBBO finalist, and 
Sculpture in the Vineyards’ patron!

Saturday 8th 2 - 4pm: Howard and Friends: musical 
entertainment

Sunday 9th 2.30 - 3pm: Harmony InSpires, award-
winning, local a capella ladies choir sings a selection 
of songs from the shows and other favourites

Saturday 15th 11am - 12 and 3 - 4pm: The 
Scantlebury Consort – a selection of classical and 
newly-written music for recorder, viol, harpsichord

Saturday 22nd 1 - 2pm: Confluence Collective - 
Andrew Shoesmith, Chris Hills and Sylvia Vetta: 
Poetry, dance and song

Buy a leaf for our Memory Tree, re-arrange the 
stones in our ever-changing sculpture, tell the 
Wishbone your dreams... there's so much to do!

Bothy Vineyard,    Frilford Heath    OX13 6QW 
www.sculptureinthevineyard.uk     facebook/sculptureinvineyard

Send in your answer to this question by 7th September to be in  
with a chance to win a pair of tickets to Sculpture in the Vineyard 2018:

Who will be showing you how to see nature in 
close-up on 16th September?

Send in your name to editor@madnews.co.uk
or call 01865 391725 with your answer
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Dear Readers

I hope you have enjoyed the summer – it 
seemed to fly by for me! 

September is packed with things to do, 
a sculpture show in Oxfordshire's oldest 
vineyard just up the road, Ride and Stride 
in aid of local churches, an Eclectic Cabaret, 
Line Dancing, a Faberdashery Sale and 
Arts Society Lecture, as well as the usual 
meetings of Marcham Society, WI, Senior 
Citizens, singing and the MidWeek Walk –  
the list is almost endless...

Until next time

MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Marjorie Evans
The Council was saddened to hear of the 
death of former Parish Councillor, Marjorie 
Evans. Marjorie served, not only on the 
Parish Council for a considerable period of 
time, but she also served as the Councillor 
for the Marcham division on Oxfordshire 
County Council.  See obituary page 5.
Grants from the Parish Council
The Parish Council has adopted a new grant 
policy for awarding grants to local worthy 
organisations. A copy of the policy itself is 
available for viewing on the Parish Council’s 
website, or available from the Clerk. The 
Council now has a grant application form 
too, which it requires to be completed 
when an organisation wishes to apply for a 
grant. This is a change from previous years 
when a letter of application was sufficient.  
The application form is available from 
the Clerk, so any organization wishing to 
apply for a grant should email: clerk@
marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk to request a 
form. The Parish Council will continue to 
consider grants once a year in November, 
so all grant application forms together with 
relevant accounts have to be received by 
the Council by 15th October.
Local organisations receiving grant funding 
last financial year were:
Marcham Senior Citizens Club – 
running costs £175
Marcham Parochial Church Council 
– coach costs for children from 
Friday Club for pantomime visit

£250

South and Vale Carers Centre – 
running costs   £150
Marcham Football Club – 
equipment costs   £300
Marcham Cricket Club – grass 
cutting costs £500

Marcham Rainbows – running costs £400
Marcham Primary School – 
changing facilities £500
Marcham Parochial Church Council 
– workshop sessions on the topic  of 
adolescent mental health

£500

Wantage Independent Advice Centre 
– running costs £100
Marcham Parochial Church Council 
towards the costs of its community 
worker

£1500

South and Vale Citizens Advice 
Bureau – running costs £750
Play Area and Youth Shelter - Litter Bins
Unfortunately the litter bins in the play 
area and at the youth shelter in the Anson 
Field have  had soiled nappies and cat litter 
as well as other household refuse deposited 
in them. These bins are for general light 
pedestrian litter only, and not for domestic 
waste. Depositing household or trade waste 
in the litter bins can be regarded as fly-
tipping, and can lead to action being taken 
by the Local Authority. Would residents 
please dispose of such items in their own 
black wheelie bin.
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POLICE 
PCSO Rich Osborn C9323 
Richard.Osborn@thamesvalley.pnn.
police.uk for Marcham
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A415 - Vehicle Activated Signs
Several  people have mentioned that the 
vehicle activated signs at the both ends of 
the village along the A415 are not working.  
These have been reported to the County 
Council.
Emergency Plan
After the excellent presentation by the 
County Council’s emergency planning 
officer in May at the annual meeting for 
electors, the Parish Council has been 
considering whether a formal emergency 
plan should be prepared. One of the 
requirements is to have a convenient 
reception centre in case of evacuation.  
The Council has deferred the idea of 
preparing a Plan for the time being, as any 
new village hall would probably be the 
reception centre. It will review the idea of 
an Emergency Plan once Marcham has a 
village hall.
Street Naming
The Parish Council has been asked by 
the Vale of White Horse District Council 
to suggest street names for the new 
developments in the Anson Field and at the 
Institute site.  If anyone has suggestions 
that they would like to be considered, then 
please contact the Clerk.
Planning applications
P18/V1472/HH Installation of vehicle and 
pedestrian gates at Pendlewood. Council 
supported the application but sought 
confirmation that the gates were opening 
inwards.
P18/V1570/HH and P18/1563/LB  
Variation of condition and amendments to 
previous consent at Marcham Mill. Council 
had no objection.
Date of Next Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 12th September 2018 at 
7.30p.m. in the residents’ lounge, Duffield 
Place. Please check noticeboard outside 
the Institute and/or the Council’s website  
www.marchamparishcouncil .gov.uk  
in case arrangements change.
Clerk to the Council: Mrs. L. Martin,  
90 Howard Cornish Rd, 01865 391833
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

Alicia Davies
Alicia Davies' contribution to the 
village community was recognised by a 
presentation by Marcham Parish Council 
Chair, Ruth Mander, this summer. The 
letter of thanks included details of Alicia's 
work at these village activities:
•	 Village Cafe
•	 Guides
•	 Friday Club
•	 Children’s Holiday Club
•	 Youth Drop-In Club
and congratulated her on her appointment 
to the Parochial Church Council.
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When you contact an advertiser, please 
mention you saw their ad in MADNews

A. D. Maclean
T  R  E  E   M  A  N  A  G  E  M  E  N  T   L  T  D 

• Tree Removal
• Crown thinning, reduction and lifting
• Sectional tree removals
• Fruit tree pruning 
• Stump grinding
• Hedge cutting
• Seasoned logs and kindling supplied
• £10M Public Liability Insurance
• All work carried out to BS 3998:2010

Based in Frilford, Oxfordshire, A.D. Maclean Tree Management Ltd 
is a small, local business dedicated to providing high quality, 

professional tree care throughout The Vale of the White Horse

www.admtrees.co.ukandrew@admtrees.co.uk

Call today for friendly, professional 
advice and a free quotation

01865 391859

A. D. Maclean
T  R  E  E   M  A  N  A  G  E  M  E  N  T   L  T  D 

• Tree Removal
• Crown thinning, reduction and lifting
• Sectional tree removals
• Fruit tree pruning 
• Stump grinding
• Hedge cutting
• Seasoned logs and kindling supplied
• £10M Public Liability Insurance
• All work carried out to BS 3998:2010

Based in Frilford, Oxfordshire, A.D. Maclean Tree Management Ltd 
is a small, local business dedicated to providing high quality, 

professional tree care throughout The Vale of the White Horse

www.admtrees.co.ukandrew@admtrees.co.uk

Call today for friendly, professional 
advice and a free quotation

01865 391859

HOME & GARDEN
Home & Garden  Maintenance 
All garden maintenance covered from lawn cutting to lawn care
* small garden designs * flower beds tidied/shrubs/bulbs planted 
* tree work - pruning/lopping/shaping etc * patios laid /cleaned 

*fencing & gates erected/repaired/painted *sheds erected/repaired
Most property maintenance covered 
* painting / decorating including outside
* tiling * all indoor jobs covered * small carpentry work
* guttering/replaced/cleaned * house removals& clearance 
Mr G. TIERNEY    Tel. 01865 730428     Mob. 07885550075

Free quotes & estimates  Email Gavin.Tierney42@hotmail.co.uk

Professional Window Cleaning/ 
Carpet Cleaning Service 

Also:  Gutter Clearance, Post/Pre-occupancy 
Cleans and Conservatory Valets 

For a thorough and reliable service call Tim 
Mobile:  07725002777 

 

A Member of Decorators Network
D. DOWNES
Painting & Decorating

All types of wall coverings
darren.downes72@gmail.com
01235 221012 or  07974 672579

Supply & fit all types 

of fencing & gates

No obligation quotations

Fully insured

01865 739005 / 07900 938061
trentwoodfencingoxfordshire.co.uk

Garner’s Estates & Landscapes
Landscaping for over 25 years

•	 Soft & hard landscaping
•	 Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, decking, installing gates, 
turfing, stonework & drainage work

•	 Fencing, all types carried out including: close 
board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, post & rail

•	 Tree & hedge planting
•	 Free Estimates
•	 Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence

Tel:      07751 764144         01865 730936
Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MARJORIE EVANS 1930 – 2018

Marjorie Evans: kind, calm, intelligent, sensible, loving, bold, 
welcoming, vivacious, sociable, warm and cheerful.
Marjorie was born at home in Boston in Lincolnshire on 8th 
December 1930 - the only daughter of Wilfred and Florence 
May Wright.  Her father was a Bank Manager for the National 
Westminster Bank or National Provincial Bank as it was called 
then, and as a result, he was posted to different banks across the 
country during the course of his career: Stevenage, Folkestone, 
Newton Abbot and Exeter but it was Devon that Marjorie called 
home, and where she spent most of her childhood.
Her love of gardening came from her father, who was also an avid 
bee-keeper and once sold a pot of honey to Winston Churchill at 
the Royal Kent County show. He commented on how rosy her 
cheeks were – or so the story goes….
Marjorie used to look after the various children who had been 
evacuated from London down to Devon during the war. There was 
one particular evacuee, a boy who she called “Little John” who had 
a lisp and a stutter.  Unfortunately he was being picked on by the 
other children but Marjorie took him under her wing and helped 
him to stand up for himself, and find his voice.  Mum and “Little 
John” became firm friends for life after that.
After leaving Bishop Blackall School in Exeter, she went onto 
Exeter University where she obtained a First Class Honours Degree 
in Geography.  Something that she was always, quite rightly, very 
proud of. After University, she went to teacher training college 
in Stoke Rocheford Hall in Grantham in 1953 and she spent 5 
happy years there training to be a teacher.  Then down to London 
to Goldsmiths College, where she trained to be a lecturer.  It 
was whilst working as a lecturer at Kestervan College that she 
completed her PhD on the Hanseatic ports in only two years whilst 
working at the same time.  
Marjorie continued to teach and lecture in Geography for a number 
of years after that and then in 1966 she decided to spend the 
summer in Canada and accepted the position of visiting professor 
at McGill University in Montreal. She was also “Dean of Women” 
which meant that she had responsibility for a ladies-only hall of 
residence.  She quickly became an expert at comforting girls who 
were homesick or who had boyfriend troubles.
It was during the summer of 1966 in Montreal that Marjorie met 
her future husband, Ellis. He was wandering around the campus 
completely lost and she offered to show him around. That afternoon 
they went to a fete together in the little village of St Anne-de-belle-vue 
... the beginning of a long and happy marriage!

They returned the following summer to Vancouver as visiting 
Professors at the University of British Columbia and they were 
married in Newton Abbot in December 1967, subsequently moving 
to Beckenham in Kent where Elizabeth was born in 1971.
Marjorie worked as a District Inspector of Schools and Ellis 
worked as an Educational Psychologist, both for the Inner London 
Education Authority.
In 1981, Marjorie accepted a job with the NFWI as Principal of 
Denman College and the family moved into the Show House in the 
new Farthings development. A gate was quickly knocked through 
the old stone wall in the back garden so that she could have a quick 
walk to work!  Before long Marjorie had made friends and was 
fully immersed in the Marcham community. After a couple of 
years at Denman, she taught Geography at Headington School and 
then accepted a job at the University of Oxford, Delegacy of Local 
Examinations  as Senior Subject Officer for Geography, which was 
the role from which she retired in September 1994.  
Despite having a busy and fulfilling career, Marjorie would 
always make time for Marcham. One of her first achievements 
was to build a new play area for the village which is still loved by 
children and parents. She played a key role in the tree planting in 
the Millennium Arboretum and, in her role as Chair of the Parish 
Council, she campaigned tirelessly for a bypass for Marcham. 
From 1997 to 2001 she was a Conservative County Councillor and 
was also Chairman of Governors for Marcham Primary School for 
several years. She loved the community at All Saints' Church and 
would regularly read intercessional prayers and spent several years 
organising the flower rota.  She always strived hard to improve 
Marcham for all its residents and to support the community’s 
growth and prosperity   and was thrilled to be awarded Parishioner 
of the Year in May 2016 in recognition of the many contributions 
she made to village life over the years.
Ellis died in January 2008, and Marjorie's health declined but she 
was able to stay in the home that she loved so very much with the 
support of her carers, family and friends . 
Marjorie loved many things: her home and garden,  Marcham and 
the community here, her many cats over the years, chocolate (of 
course), Wimbledon tennis, Archeology, the Royal Family and 
especially the Queen, but what she loved most of all, without 
question, was her family. 

Adapted from the eulogy given at Marjorie's funeral by her 
daughter, Elizabeth Peasey

Marcham Parishioner of the Year 2016  
Marjorie Evans

Marjorie has lived in Marcham for many years and has been involved in 
village life from the outset. She has shown a passion and commitment to 
improving the lives of parishioners of all ages, from being instrumental in 
seeking a better play area for children, providing more play equipment, 
an active proponent of the tree planting in the Millennium Arboretum,  to 
being actively involved as a parish councillor for over 25 years. She was 
chairman of the parish council for several years and served on different 
working groups sorting out the various issues that arose.   

Marjorie entered local politics when she was successfully elected as a 
county councillor for four years in 1997.  She also served for many years as 
a governor of Marcham Primary School, and held the role of chairman of 
the school governors for several years.

Marjorie is a passionate and a generous parishioner who has the ability to think strategically, and would often suggest an 
innovative and ingenious solution to a problem. She has always strived hard to improve Marcham for its residents, and to 
support its growth and prosperity.

L-R Rosemary Stone, Rachel Gaisford,  
Richard Zair, Marjorie Evans and Ruth Mander
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HOME & GARDEN

GARY CUDDON
Painter and Decorator

Fully qualified with 30 years experience
Providing a high quality service

Free quotations and fully insured
Local and friendly service

07827 752904     garycuddon@aol.com

Shaun Guard
TV AERIAL SERVICES

■ Internet - extension points & improved wifi
■ Extra TV Points - for aerial and Sky (In HD!)
■ Sky TV - also foreign language satellite

■ Poor reception solved
■ Aerials - supplied & repaired
■ TV’s - hung on your wall or set up & tuned

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk
Call Abingdon 01235 239622

For high-quality design, installation, maintenance and
breakdown services, contact....

Andrew Mugleston
www.muglestons.co.uk  office@muglestons.co.uk

Office:01884 260122    Mob:07947 315860

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce

LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories  

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
        07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk

 

01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias,  
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MVS, CAFE, ADVICE & THINGS TO DO

Stamps for Young Dementia UK

Please bring in your stamps from all 
your cards and letters to Marcham 
Village Shop to aid Young Dementia 
UK - the box is just inside the door.

www.youngdementiauk.org
GWYNETH GOSS

Personal adverts in MADNews are free so if 
you want to put in a notice or have something 
to sell, call the editor on 391725 or email 
editor@madnews.co.uk

Marcham Village Shop & Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Shop 01865 391993 / PO 391940
Mon - Fri:	 07.30 - 17.30
Sat - Sun:	 08.00 - 12 noon
Visit us on Facebook: marchamvillageshop
Last acceptance time for post on weekdays is 16.45

@the Shop: Get your regular shopping, frozen and fresh food, treats, fresh bread 
and milk – all on your doorstep!

@the PO: Withdraw money, pay cash and cheques in, buy Euros, order foreign 
money, pay bills, buy telephone top-ups and gift cards – you can even send 
letters and parcels and buy stamps!

September: still time for summery sherbet lemons – only 60p per quarter!

POST 
OFFICE

®

Wednesday 12pm in the Baptist Hall
All welcome - young and old!

It's a wonderful way to catch up 
with old friends or make new ones 
and have a delicious light lunch!

Every Wednesday during term-time.

DRAYTON 
SEQUENCE 

DANCE 
CLUB

Dancing Thursday Nights at 
Drayton Village Hall
7.30pm – 10.30pm

Admittance £2
Do you want to dance? 

Friendly club seeking new members
Further information 01235 531701

Do you need a few hours of care?
Are you looking for a companion for 
someone you care for when you can’t be 
with them? Someone to take them out 
or sit with them and chat or do crafts or 
read to them, for a couple of hours when 
needed, on weekdays.
My name is Grace and I have training 
and experience in care for the elderly 
(including dementia) as well as younger 
adults with special needs. I am CRB 
approved. 
I would love to chat with you if you are 
interested. 
Grace 01865 392092 or 07807707925

NFU and Crimestoppers launch new 
Rural Crime Reporting Line

The NFU has launched a new service for 
farmers and the public to give information 
anonymously about rural crime, in 
partnership with the charity Crimestoppers. 
The “Rural Crime Reporting Line” is part of 
the NFU’s ongoing work to tackle the serious 
issues surrounding criminal behaviour on 
farms and in the wider countryside.
Farmers, rural businesses and the public 
can give information anonymously about 
crime relating to:
• large-scale, industrial fly-tipping 
• hare coursing 
• machinery theft; or 
• livestock theft

Call 0800 783 0137 or go to
www.ruralcrimereportingline.uk

Introducing Oxfordshire South and Vale Citizens Advice
Everyone has heard of Citizens Advice but not many people know 
how we work or what we achieve. Most people think we are part 
of a large national organisation and we get funding from central 
government. We aren't and we don't.
In fact, we are an independent body that provides the Citizens 
Advice Service locally. The national charity sets the advice 
standard. For funding we rely entirely on local councils and 
donations.

We recruit and train local volunteers to provide free, expert advice and information 
to everyone in the community. Our support helps people to overcome their problems 
and improve their lives. We put the emphasis on helping people to help themselves, 
giving them more control over their own affairs and sometimes also, in the process, 
helping to improve their health.    

We have five advice centres (in Abingdon, Didcot, Wallingford, Henley and Thame) and 
three outreaches (in Faringdon, RAF Benson and Woodcote). With a work force of 150 
trained volunteer advisers and 10 paid staff, we advise 10,000 local people a year face 
to face, by email and by phone on benefits, debt, employment, housing, relationships 
and consumer issues. This advice is free, impartial and completely confidential.

For further information, visit www.citizensadvice.org.uk, call Adviceline on 03444 111 
444 or drop in to your nearest Citizens Advice. Locations and opening hours can be 
found on www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale

Larch Wood Logs For Sale
Larch tree felled mid September 2017 - 1.2m3 wood in total, 
stored outside. 
Logs are in 70cm lengths with diameters from 40 - 23 cm. Perfect 
for halving/thirding and then splitting for firewood this winter!
£50 for the lot - buyer collects please (Frilford Heath)
Trailer needed if picking up in one go
Tel. 390213 / 07787712702

Now we are 6
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

House - Flat - Apartments - Office

FURNITURE MOVED / TRANSPORTED

Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES

Tel 07721 679487 + 01235 524589

“MOVING ASSISTANCE”

Also don’t forget to 
contact us with your 

aggregate requirements

• Ready-mixed concrete
 and floor screed loads
 from 0.5m3

• Ideal collecting point for
 Abingdon and
 surrounding villages
• Upwood Quarry open six
 days a week, including
 Saturdays

Call us on 01865 362159
or visit

www.hills-quarry.co.uk

For all your
ready-mixed

concrete needs

Bathroom specialist 
All trades covered 
All household plumbing and heating needs
Call Simon: 07765 654303
Email: info@scpplumbing.co.uk

The complete fireplace showroom
Come and see the range of Solid Fuel, 

Gas and Electric appliances with displays 
of wood, stone and marble surrounds at 

ABIGAS.

Easy parking
Opening Hours: 
9-5 Mon-Fri and 9-4 Sat

Area A, Unit 4, Radley Road Industrial Estate
Abingdon OX14 3RY  Tel: 01235 533301

Email: abigas11@aol.com
www.abigas.co.uk

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: oxfordkitchens@aol.com

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

Luxury fitted kitchens bathrooms
and accessories

01865 326009
oxfordkitchens@aol.com
www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton,
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

LD Window Cleaning 
LD Offer a Quick Reliable Service

That Will Leave Your Windows GLEAMING
Also gutters and fascias

Text/Call 07984780066 or 01865 392859
Email leedancer81@yahoo.co.uk

___________________________________ 
 

M SUMMERS  ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

____________________________________  
Your Local Electrician, Fully Qualified,  

With Over 20 Years Experience 
All Work Certified To BS7671 & Building Control Notified If Required 

 
Please Contact Me For A Free Quotation 

Fully Insured & Warranty Available 
You’re In Safe Hands! 

07894 955438 
MSummersElectrical@btinternet.com 

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing	 Chimney Repointing
New Roofs	 De-Mossing
Guttering	 Tiling
Slating	 Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel:  01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 THE USUAL SUSPECTS

Marcham WI 
Next Meeting: Desert Island Discs
Date:	 Thursday, 20th September
Time: 	 7.30pm 
Venue: 	 Denman College
The summer is over and we are looking 
forward to seeing everyone again in September.  For our 
meeting on 20th September we will be off to a desert 
island, where we will be inviting our mystery 'castaway' to 
choose some of her favourite music, along with a luxury 
item and a book to accompany her on her island.   Our 
castaway has led a fascinating life and we will be hearing 
what music inspired her along the way.  Come and enjoy 
a fascinating and entertaining evening.

New members and visitors  
are always welcome 

For further information, please contact:
Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 

pippahoath@gmail.com

MARCHAM SOCIETY MIDWEEK WALK:
Thursday, September 13th.
For this month’s walk we will meet at The Plough 
Inn, High Street, Finstock (Map Ref: SP362162, 
Post Code OX7 3BY), south of Charlbury at 
12.30 for lunch and 1.30 for a walk of  about 4½ 
miles in a gently rolling and wooded part of the Cotswolds.
Ring Eric Dunford on 391439 for further details and car-sharing, 
especially if you are not on our email list as sometimes late changes 
have to be made. Members free, non-members £1. We always 
welcome new walkers.

MARCHAM CRICKET CLUB
The season is coming to a close. Due to the 
development of the field, all home games have 
now been played, leaving the first and second 
teams with just two away league matches each.
Both teams have had a difficult season, but 
avoiding a bottom two position in the league 
tables. Recent wins for the first team have been in home fixtures 
against West Ilsley and Kidlington. In chasing West Ilsley`s 180 
runs for 9 wickets, we reached the 181 target for the loss of just 3 
wickets. Dan Barnes scored his maiden ̀ fifty` with a ̀ knock` of 75, 
which everyone, including the second team returnees to the club 
house, heard about for the rest of what unfortunately was a hot, 
and therefore long evening! Stuart (Geordie) Armstrong  scored 
75 not out. Andrew Horseman (Horse) continues to impress with 
his `spin`, when he relinquishes the `keeping gloves`, and took 5 
wickets for 58 runs.
The win against Kidlington by four wickets saw Tom (Belly) 
Mooring scoring a typical quick 38, enabling us to reach the 149 
target with plenty of overs to spare. With `Horse` again spinning 
the opposition out with 4 wickets for 18 runs and Andy (Snake) 
Chalmers taking 4 wickets for 31.
The `second` team`s recent wins have been against the second 
teams of Kilkenny and Kennington. Both have been the result of 
good all round team efforts. Setting 172 for 9 wickets, Kilkenny 
fell short of the target by just 15 runs (157 all out). A tight, thrilling 
match. Bottom of the table Kennington set only 84 as a total in our 
other win, which we achieved with the loss of just 4 wickets, with 
skipper Phil Barnhill top scoring with 31.    
Other notable individual performances have included `Geordie` 
Armstrong scoring 85 against Risinghurst and 59 against 
Dorchester; young Ollie Armstrong taking 4 wickets for 63 runs 
against a rampant Bampton first team that amassed 339 for 5 on 
another fast scoring Marcham ̀ track` and outfield; Deepak (Dippy) 
Patel who has to date for the season taken 17 wickets for 297 runs: 
and young Harry Phipps for his continued improved batting and 
encouraging his dad to take up the art of `flaying the willow`, 
though he has some way to go yet to master it!
The club are pleased to have welcomed some new players from 
the village to its numbers. Any others interested should contact the 
secretary Trevor Hill on 07748696733. 	 TH

SINGING IS GOOD FOR YOU!

From 2 – 3.30pm 
Tuesday 11th and Tuesday 25th September
Sorry there was no singing during August!
Come and join us in the common room at 
Duffield Place, you will be sure of a warm 
welcome ... and tea and cake!  
Phone 391270 for more details      
Christine Whild

MARCHAM SENIOR CITIZENS’ CLUB
Our next meeting is on Thursday 27th September at 2.30pm 
in the Lounge at Duffield Place.
The topic for discussion is 'The New Westgate Centre in 
Oxford' and all opinions are welcome. Also at this meeting 
we shall be planning our programme for 2019 and members 
(and non-members) are invited to suggest anything that 
they might like the Club to consider. YOUR INPUT IS 
ALWAYS VALUABLE.
October's meeting (Thurs 25th) will be a visit from Sobel 
House with the chance to obtain Christmas cards and other 
seasonal items. 
New members are very welcome; just come along at 2.30pm 
on the last Thursday of the month or give me a ring.  
John Woods (Secretary) 391705

AGM
&

Seeing Britain from the Sea
Malvin Drakley

All Saints’ Church, Marcham 
7.30 for 7.45pm 

Tuesday 11th September

Non-members always welcome £3
Further details: Sheila Dunford (391439) 

or Judith Fontaine (391275)

www.marchamsociety.org.uk
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
architectural and planning services

party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

	planning & building control approvals   

	extensions, new homes, conversions

	party wall surveyor services   

	award winning designer

	 free initial consultation

	over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU

t/a Bob Nichols Vehicle Services 
Unit 3 Cuebar Court, Lashford Lane, 

Dry Sandford OX13 6EB
Call Bob Tel: 01865 730011 Mobile: 07715 707830

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE
M.O.T. STATION - NOW OPEN

Servicing – Diagnostics
General Repairs 
Tyres – Exhausts

Air Conditioning  – M.O.T.s
Courtesy Cars Available

- Custom Made Curtains & Blinds -
- Free and Expert Advice -  Perfectly fitted - 
10% discount off any order for Marcham area 

residents  (Mention the MADNews) 

Call -  01235 758010
 
 
 
       

             
            Hybrid & Electric Vehicle Charging Installations for  
                                          Homes & Business 
                           
        Government OLEV Approved Charge Point Installer. 
                               Up to £500 grant available. 
                                        3 year warranty. 

                       info@PremierEV.net 
                               08000 146 216 

       
          Contact us for Service, Quality & Safety you can rely on. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CONTAINER STORAGE

•	 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon
•	 24 hour CCTV
•	 Easy Access
•	 Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk

xon 
torageS
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MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
Pre-school finished the school year 
with a day of tears, reminiscing and 
celebrations... not only did we say 
goodbye to 17 of our 'experts' as 
they graduated pre-school ready for 
'big school' – we also said goodbye to 
Katharine Broadhurst. Joining us in 2007, Katharine has been 
a much valued member of staff, a colleague, a friend and a Key 
Person! Although she will be greatly missed, we were delighted 
to have the opportunity to present a 'surprise' farewell, 
joined by her family, parents and children, (past and present), 
committee and friends! I'm not sure she has recovered from 
the shock yet...… though, she will no doubt have plenty of time 
to do so in her 'retirement'! Have fun, Katharine!!
We're preparing for a busy year ahead - with 17 new children 
joining us in September, we're now full, although we are 
holding a waiting list for September 2019 and beyond! It's 
never too early to add your child's name to our list, there's 
no obligation and no registration fee to pay... but if you leave 
it too late, you may miss your chance! Contact us today at 
marcham-preschool@hotmail.co.uk
Nicky Sanford, 
Early Years Teacher, Marcham Pre-School 01865 392101

www.marcham-preschool.weebly.com
NEWS FROM LITTLE ANGELS 
Baby Room
Our little angels have loved the 
garden during the past sunny 
month playing in the water trays, 
building sandcastles and riding around on our push bikes and cars. 
The babies have also been enjoying their sensory play this month 
playing with scrunchy paper, exploring different textures and smells! 
We have welcomed lots of new babies into our little angel’s family 
over the summer. Welcome, it's so lovely to see you settle in so well! 
Pre School Room
We have been very busy in our pre school room. Our theatre role 
play has been a big hit and our little angels have been putting on 
shows daily. Our pre school children have enjoyed the new addition 
of ‘Magical Maths’ on a Thursday, a maths session for children 
aged 3 and above taught by a qualified primary school teacher. 
Is your little angel engaged in maths? Why not book them in for 
a Thursday session to join in the fun! Some of our children will be 
leaving us for primary school this September. They enjoyed our 
annual ‘Graduation Ceremony’ where they received their diploma 
from nursery wearing their yellow gowns and celebrated their 
development with their friends and family in the sunshine. It was a 
lovely evening had by all! 
Exciting News
We have been nominated for our 
second award in 6 months!
Our amazing manager Kaye Merriman 
has made it to the final 3 for Nursery 
Worker of The Year from the Towergate 
Care Awards. She is a outstanding 
manager and works so hard to provide 
an amazing learning environment for 
the children and the staff and deserves 
to be recognised for all her hard work!
We need your VOTE.. watch the video 
and vote for Kaye Merriman by going 
to: https://www.towergateinsurance.
co.uk/care-awards/nursery-worker-of-
the-year! 
If you would like to be part of Little Angels Family, where our 

home is your home, please contact us on 01865 819992 or 
marcham@littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk, 

see www.littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk 
and follow us on Facebook: littleangelsmarcham 

PTA Update
A big THANK YOU everyone who came out and 
supported the school's summer fete in July – it 
seems an age ago now!  You helped raise a total 
of £2,261, a fraction more than last year, money 
that will go towards supporting the school in 
providing the best education experience for the 
village's children.
A special thank you to our main sponsor, Breckon & Breckon, who 
alone raised nearly 15% of the total.  Thank you to everyone who 
had a ‘For Sale’ board outside their house, who filled in a Breckon 
& Breckon flyer, or who took a shy at a coconut on the night. 
Thank you to all the PTA team, the school staff and other parents 
who rolled up their metaphorical sleeves and pitched in to help us 
in the stalls. We are exceedingly grateful for your help in allowing 
us to put on a wide range of activities this evening.
And so, as we enter September, we start another school year.  The 
PTA will be putting on all our usual events – discos, Christmas 
and Summer Fetes – but this year we hope to have a few new 
events to whet your appetites and encourage you to dip into your 
purses and wallets!  We’ll be advertising dates and details here, on 
Facebook and in the school newsletters, so keep your eyes peeled. 
The PTA AGM is scheduled for 4 October. All parents and staff are 
members of the PTA, so everyone is welcome to attend and help 
shape the way the PTA is run.  You don’t need to join the PTA 
committee, but the start of a new school year means the arrival of 
new faces in the school, and it would be great to see a few more 
new faces on the committee.  Each year we lose some members 
whose children have left Marcham School for new educational 
challenges, so if you’re new to the school (or not!) and can spare 
a couple of hours a month to help us raise funds to support the 
school, please drop me a line or give me a call and I’ll be happy to 
chat about what’s involved or how you can help.  You don’t need 
any special skills or qualifications, just enthusiasm and a ‘can-do’ 
attitude.  I look forward to hearing from you.
See you on the school run
Peter Kidd 
PTA Chair 07708 251312 peter.kidd61@btinternet.com

Winter 2018 Flu Vaccinations at 
Marcham Road Health Centre

This year the NHS is providing different 
flu vaccines for different age groups. 
This will mean that flu clinics will have 
to be arranged by age to ensure each patient receives the 
correct, most effective vaccine for them. 
As the NHS guidance to the practice was changed late in 
the day there will be a national difficulty for surgeries and 
pharmacies to get flu vaccine supplies. Delivery of vaccine 
stocks are spread from late September until November. 
This may mean that you have to wait to have your vaccination. 
We have been asked to vaccinate those aged 75 years and 
older as a priority. Text messages and letters will be sent 
advising individuals which flu clinic to attend.
Unfortunately, owing to the complexity of the programme 
this year, we will not be offering vaccinations outside of 
designated flu clinics.  This means that if you are attending 
the surgery for a routine appointment, you will not be able 
to receive your vaccine at that time. Also, if you attend the 
incorrect clinic you will not be able to receive your vaccine 
at that time. 
We would greatly appreciate your patience and understanding 
regarding this matter and apologise for any inconvenience or 
frustration this may cause. 
Our Web-site www.marchamroadhealthcentre.co.uk will 
be updated as further information becomes available.
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Did you know we offer:

Servicing MOT Air Con refill Bodywork Diagnostics Repairs Recovery

Radley Rd Industrial Estate, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

01235 553055

Call us today for a no obligation quote

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.com
Email: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Like us on Facebook for regular offers and updates

Cars & light commercial (up to 17 seater), mini buses & vans up to 3.5 tonnes. 
Trailer, horseboxes and Caravans. Courtesy cars & vans available.

Martin Gilbert Motor Repairs Ltd

HALE AND SONS
GENERAL BUILDERS
FROM SOUTHMOOR

FULLY INSURED
REFERENCES AVAILABLE

CALL RICH 07903 496569
01865 820488

�� EXTENSIONS
�� ALTERATIONS
�� PLASTERING
�� KITCHEN AND BATHROOM FITTING
�� FENCING
�� ROOFING

ANY BUILDING WORK
NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL

01235 239001

WE’RE AN EXPERT:

All Drainage
CCTV Surveys
Soakaways & Cess Pits
Designed, Installed & Repaired
Drain Lining & Installation
Emergency Plumbing

•

•

•

•

•

•

WE’RE PROFESSIONAL:

No Call Out Charge
Fixed Prices
Work Guaranteed
Fix It Right First Time

•

•

•

•

oxford@draindoctor.co.uk

DrainDoctorOxford.co.uk
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M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’S
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa]
Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

CALL 01235 762468
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS 

a full range of lamps [light bulbs] in stock
A SELECTION OF ORIGINAL we have accounts with many 

lighting companies. BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS we 
can make almost anything into a lamp for you

NEED HELP CHOOSING YOUR LIGHTS AT HOME 
GIVE US A CALL

SHADES a large selection in stock
REPAIR & RESTORATION OF LIGHTS  

& OTHER ITEMS
DON’T THROW IT HAVE IT REPAIRED!

ORDERS TAKEN PLEASE ENQUIRE
If it is electrical we can supply it!!

sales@mandawantage.co.uk    www.mandawantage.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING COMPANY 

LTD
 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 


OXFORD: 01865 772996	 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050	 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

MAN   WITH   VAN
Available for Light Haulage,
Collections and Deliveries

– o O o –
Daytime, Evening and Weekend Work

Tel: 07860 656351
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NUMBERS IN TOP BOXES FOR 15th OF PREVIOUS MONTH   
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DONATIONS                                                 nearest 
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5P COINS   

Page size is 
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180 mm wide. 
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212 mm tall & 
10 mm wide. 

MarchamCentre — project progress 
The project to build new community facilities—Marcham Centre—continues to make progress, although it is 
taking a little longer than we hoped to make a full start on the construction phase.  

We have had to resolve some matters relating to planning and section 106 funding with the Vale of White 
Horse planning department, partly due to the complexity of the project. Fortunately, none of these are show
-stoppers, but they have led to extra work which caused us some delays, which are being cleared. The 
current timetable is for site work to begin in autumn  (subject to contractor arrangements) with a target 
completion date of late 2019. 

MCG trustees are meeting regularly to make progress with the final hall design details, lease and service 
agreements,  arrangements for external storage,  fund-raising plans, hire and pricing policies, business 
planning including setting up a trading company to work alongside the charity, risk assessments, licences, 
insurance, and contracts for utilities and services, maintenance of the field and boundaries. 

Much of the detailed work is being delegated to the three committees of MCG: Hall Committee (Chair: Chris 
Ricketts—chris.ricketts47@btinternet.com), Field Committee (Chair: Trevor Hill—trevor3chancel@aol.com) 
and Finance & General Purposes Committee (Chair: Warren Brooker— WarrenBrooker@outlook.com). The 
three Chairs have made good progress identifying people to join these committees, and there are still some 
seats to fill.  

We are keen to have people drawn from across a range of interest areas and, especially, to involve people 
who have recently moved to Marcham who may have skills, experience and new ideas that we would value. 
Warren is new to Marcham and brings valued business experience and ideas. Please contact Jim Asher (as 
below) or the relevant committee Chair  if you would like to know what is involved.  

The Community Facilities Steering Group (CFSG) continues to oversee the project, with MCG increasingly the 
focus for the actions. We will keep people in Marcham updated regularly on progress and will be happy to 
answer any questions you may have about this project.  

We are keen to recruit more members for MCG. This helps to support our case for external fund-raising to 
complete/equip the new facilities.  Annual subscriptions are £5 (single) and £8 (family). Please contact Jim 
Asher (jim.asher@btinternet.com) for details and a membership form.  Thank you also to all those who have 
been collecting 5p coins to donate to MCG– we are nearing the 10,000 coins mark! We would be delighted if 
even more people did the same—it all helps move us forward. 
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Marcham Community Group: Company No 7470307 Charity No 1144407 
 391727 (Jim)  admin@marcham.org www.marcham.org
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If you are holding an event within 
or near the MADNews area, 

please contact the editor for more publicity!
01865 391725 or editor@madnews.co.uk

HOUSEHOLD / PERSONAL SERVICES

Louise Tierney
Mobile State Registered  
Hairdresser
Member Of The F.H.A. 

for all enquiries 
or to book an appointment please call.

Tel:   01865 730428    Mob: 07525 784807

O X F O R D   F A R M   F I T

www.farm-fit.co.uk 07800 99 55 18

Tired of the gym? 
Workout a new way...

Personal Training &
Group Exercise 

Classes
Collins Farm, Frilford, OX13 5NX

FIRST CLASS 

FREE
book online

Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

Unit A, 78 Cumnor Road 
Wootton, Boars Hill 
OX1 5JP                                                                
                                                                               Alison Day SFFHT 
01865 321777                                                            & Associates 
FREE PARKING                                           

                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                   

                                                                                 
                                                                                        
                                                                        
                                          

                  
                                                                                             
                                                              

 

editor@madnews.co.uk 

 

Visit our website for  the 
latest offers and news 

www.mybeautyroom.co.uk 

Eclectic Cabaret #8
Wootton & Dry Sandford  
Community Centre, 
Friday 14th September 
from 8:00pm
Free entry, delicious food for 
sale,  
there is a bar but you can also 
bring your own drinks 

 We have a fantastic line-up:
Nova Kicks, WolfNote, 

Tom Griffine, Strawberry Thieves. 
www.eclecticcabaret.net

www.facebook.com/eclecticcabaret
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All Life Gets A Thirst
I’m writing this in the middle of another 
heatwave – 2018 looks like it's going to be a long 
and hot summer. I’d need to check the data, 
but I personally compare this to the summer 
of 1976. Who remembers the population 
explosions of ladybirds and thunder blights?
We’re not seeing that this summer, although the hot weather is 
making it clear what plants like the conditions. There’s one thing I 
know though – most life still needs the wet stuff, H2O, water!
This morning I spilt a cup of water on my concrete path, and almost 
immediately a wasp landed and started to drink. I could almost see 
its excitement as it kept returning. It got me thinking, we need to 
make sure there is water available to wildlife in our gardens in hot 
weather. We also need to remember that wildlife easily becomes 
dependent on that water source. So to stop putting it out could be 
catastrophic.
So where is the line between helping nature, and making nature too 
reliant on us? Artificially propping up and distorting populations 
of birds, insects and other creatures? Are we keeping some animals 
alive, that would naturally die out? Should we be preventing all 
extinctions, or is that part of nature in and of itself? The panda 
for example, is a kind of evolutionary dead-end, not really helping 
itself by low birth-rates and specific habitat needs.
My point, well, it's to start a debate about when man gets involved 
with food chains, like those found in wildlife gardens. How far 
should we go in helping nature?
Is what we perceive as helping, something to the contrary?
Happy Gardening!
Stuart Mabbutt 01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk
To book a place on Stuart's Sensory Walk around the Bothy 
Vineyard on 16th September, go to 

sculptureinthevineyard.uk/workshops.php

Wantage & Grove Lions are holding a cash 
bingo on Saturday September 8th 

at Grove Village Hall
Doors open 6.45pm, eyes down 7.30pm 

great raffle & refreshments 
hope to see you there

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 WILDMAN & OUT AND ABOUT

✔ Working harder and harder to achieve happiness in your life?
✔ Noticing feelings of stress, anxiety or low mood?
✔ Coping in ways that might not be helpful in the long run?
✔ Withdrawing from parts of your life that you used to enjoy?

Book Online: www.goodthinkingtherapies.co.uk  Call: 0780 666 7 888 

Our qualified and accredited CBT Therapists work with you to explore,
adapt and practise new and helpful ways 

of  approaching life’s many challenges.    

The best version of you is waiting... 

Thursday 6th September
Sally Barker
plus support  
www.sallybarker.co.uk
Doors: 7pm | Support: 7:15pm |  
Main act: 8pm | Tickets: £15  
Online: musicattheunicorn.org.uk  
or  Mostly Books, 36 Stert Street, 
Abingdon OX14 3JP (cash only)
Abingdon Unicorn Theatre OX14 3JB

2nd Saturday in September
CYCLE, WALK OR FIND AN ALTERNATIVE WAY TO VISIT OXFORDSHIRE CHURCHES  

WHILST RAISING FUNDS TO MAINTAIN THEM FOR THE COMMUNITY 

For full details, please visit: ohct.org.uk/ride-stride

Saturday 8th September
CYCLE, WALK OR FIND AN ALTERNATIVE WAY 

TO VISIT OXFORDSHIRE CHURCHES
WHILST RAISING FUNDS TO MAINTAIN THEM 

FOR THE COMMUNITY
For full details, please visit: ohct.org.uk/ride-stride
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PERSONAL SERVICES

If you would like to advertise your 
business or service in MADNews, 
contact adverts@madnews.co.uk
for more details:
2018 - 2019 Advertising Rates
40mm x 90mm – £63 pa
80mm x 90mm – £105 pa

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866

Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk

Gabi’s Cleaning Service
If you need help to keep  

your house tidy please don’t  
hesitate to ring Gabi.

References are available

Cleaning
Ironing

07771 391209

Pilates & Yoga 
Exploring a mindful approach to your movement 
to help develop strength and flexibility and ease 
tension from mind and body. 

Daytime and evening classes in Marcham 

Andrea Buckingham 
07939 523083 

andreabkm@btinternet.com
www.mindbodyspace5A.co.uk

01865 735842

gabipapp@icloud.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 PCSO REPORT, FILMS & INFORMATION
Here is the latest 
neighbourhood team 
newsletter from  
PCSO Rich Osborn C9323
Speeding After receiving complaints from residents I carried out 
a speeding survey at the White Hill farm turning on the Cumnor 
Road about 250 yards from Henwood. I carried out the survey 
on Tuesday 10 July 10am–11am as the visibility and conditions 
were good. I put the Speedwatch cones out and I was in a marked 
PCSO car. 87 vehicles came past during the survey of which 75 
were travelling at over 35mph and 12 were under 35mph. Of the 
75 that were speeding ten were going over 50 mph with the top 
speed of 62mph. It appears that with the lighter traffic the higher the 
speeds. (I checked the calibration of the kit as this is a really high 
figure for speeding). This information has been passed onto Traffic 
Management who will be sending a speed check van down in the 
near future. 
Drug use I have had reports of drug use in the woods at the 
bottom of the playing fields in Wootton. High visibility patrols will be 
increased in the area. If you witness this or have any information 
please call 101. 
Phoning the Police Our call handling teams are receiving a large 
number of calls and many of them are not police related. 999 is an 
emergency number so please think: 
• Is it an emergency? 
• Is it a police matter? 
If it is not an emergency please call 101. Other agencies would also 
be better suited to deal with some issues. For example you should 
contact Environmental Health for noise issues, Trading Standards 
for rogue traders and the Highway Department for potholes etc. 
Finally if a car is parked on a road, and as long as it is taxed, insured 
and has a valid MOT and is not causing an obstruction or going 
against any parking restrictions (like yellow lines) it will be parked 
legally. Feel free to email me using the address at the bottom of the 
page if you would like to discuss anything. 
What we have been doing I attended the WADS Stock event 
on the 28th and engaged with lots of people who attended. I also 
attended the Dalton Barracks play day and lots of children enjoyed 
locking each other in the van cage! 
Future events/meetings I will be at the Jamaican Jerk festival on 
18th August at the Wootton and Dry Sandford Community Centre 
and will be assisting with a burglary Day of Action on Sunday 19th 
August in the Cumnor Hill and surrounding area. I hold regular 
Have Your Say meetings for you to come and talk to me about 
any local issues.:Contact us If you use social media please follow 
us for daily updates from the South and Vale Policing Teams @
tvpsouthandvale and Facebook/tvpsouthandvale.
If you want any advice or would like to contact the neighbourhood 
team you can call us on the police non-emergency number 101 
or if it is an emergency then dial 999. You can also contact us 
via email AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk. 
Please note this email address cannot be used to contact Thames 
Valley Police to report crimes or for any urgent matters. To view 
information on your neighbourhood team visit the Thames Valley 
Police website at: www.thamesvalley.police.uk. Receive free 
local crime alerts and crime prevention advice by registering at 
www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk today. This allows anyone who signs 
up to choose what updates they receive and how they would like 
to receive it.
Thames Valley Police are currently recruiting Police Community 
Support Officers (PCSOs)
You can’t arrest anyone. You’ve got no handcuffs. Your 
communication and problem solving skills are your most powerful 
weapons. It’s down to your ability to work with some of the most 
challenging people in some of the most difficult situations.
You do not jump to conclusions about what you see and hear – you 
target crime hotspots, analysing situations and gathering evidence. 
Your very presence on the streets inspires confidence.
To apply to be a PCSO or to find out more about the job role, 
please visit https://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/joinus

ABINGDON COUNTRY MARKET HAS MOVED!

The Market will now take place on the the 2nd Saturday of the 
month from 10am to 12 midday at The Salvation Army Hall in 
West St Helens Street. 

There will be refreshments available and even “bacon butties”. 
Come and support shopping and eating locally!

Thursday screenings this month

This month ABCD Film Society  is showing no films at all, but you 
might like to note that we start our 2018-9 run of 24 Thursday 
film nights on October 4. For full details contact us for a copy of 
our printed brochure or go to our website. Remember you can 
see any one film for £6 (except for two special events at £7.50); 
or you can become a seasonal member for £66, which includes 
23 screenings – and no extras.
All screenings are at Abingdon Health & Wellbeing Centre, 
Audlett Drive, OX14 3GD, at 7.45 pm or on two dates at 7.30 
pm. Adjacent free parking. See full details of our season: www. 
abfilms.org.uk   or   info@abfilms.org.uk   or   01235 521976 . 
Registered charity No. 292723.

If you like to enjoy a really eclectic mix of films, 
why not try us out?

Organising a Funeral
If you have to organise a funeral for someone 
and there are no clear instructions in the 
will, bear in mind that you can organise 
the procedure without using the services 
of a funeral director. The Cemeteries and 
Crematorium Department of your local 
authority can offer help and guidance, and 
there are many sources of help online, for 
instance the Natural Death Centre at www.naturaldeath.org.
uk  At the current time, when the high prices charged by funeral 
companies are under government investigation, an alternative 
funeral can also cost much less. If you’re on certain benefits you 
might be able to get help paying for the funeral.  
Citizens Advice has guidance for people planning a funeral for 
themselves or their near ones:

•	 Shop around and get quotes from local funeral directors. 
These quotes can vary surprisingly, sometimes by as much 
as £2,000. Also, try asking for a "basic funeral" and get the 
costs itemized so you can see what you are paying for.

•	 Choose “direct burial” – that way, there is no need to pay 
for embalming or visiting rights.

•	 Purchase a biodegradable  cardboard or cloth-
covered coffin, or a wicker basket.       

•	 A woodland or “natural” burial site is an option. There are 
200 of them around Britain and several in Oxfordshire.

For more help, contact Citizens Advice on Adviceline 03 444 
111444, or drop in to your nearest Citizens Advice. For locations 
and opening hours see  www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/
oxfordshire-south-vale
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Avoid the gloomy weather 
and holiday in Florida –

Stay in our villa near Orlando
•	 Located in a private gated community
•	 Close to Disney World, all other major 

attractions and many golf courses
•	 4 double bedrooms, 3 bathrooms
•	 Sleeps up to 10 
•	 Air conditioned and fully equipped 
•	 Own swimming pool and covered patio
•	 Rent the villa from £495 per week

Tel: Mike & Vicki on 01865 390125 
or email vicki.jack702@gmail.com

HOLIDAYS
Frilford Heath

Hand crafted wines from Oxfordshire’s oldest vineyard
Shop open 11-6 on Saturdays or by appointment
Drop in tours on the last Saturday of each month 

(£10 pp, 2 pm)
Wines, gifts and conviviality 

Venue hire or tour groups catered for by prior arrangement.
Proud to be hosting the extraordinary Sculpture in the Vineyard 

exhibition from 8th to 23rd September
01865 390067     office@bothyvineyard.co.uk

www.bothyvineyard.co.uk
www.facebook.com/bothyvineyard

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road	 Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham	 Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 5NU	 www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

FOOD & DRINK

PERSONAL SERVICES

‘Home, why live anywhere else?’ 
 

A real alternative to a residential or nursing home 
 

For more information call us on  
 01865 861944 

or visit  

www.opclive-in.co.uk 
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 REPRESENTATIVES’ REPORTS
ED VAIZEY WRITES...
Every year in September, Heritage Open Days 
sees places across the country throw open 
their doors for free to celebrate their heritage, 
community and history. It brings together over 
2,100 organisations, 5,500 events and 46,000 
volunteers, and is coordinated nationally by 
the National Trust, with support from players 
of the People’s Postcode Lottery. This year 
they are accepting nominations for a statue 
that recognises living women that have benefited the community 
around them. If you would like to nominate someone you can do so at 
putherforward.com.
The latest funding round for grants for local charities open in three of 
the Postcode Trusts funded by players of People’s Postcode Lottery. 
More information can be found at the three websites for the local trusts, 
each one has a different funding focus and I recommend charities ensure 
that they apply to the Trust most relevant to them. postcodetrust.org.uk 
focuses on projects which focus on prevention of poverty, promotion 
of human rights and equal rights. postcodelocaltrust.org.uk focuses on 
projects on health and wellbeing through grass roots sports, arts and 
well-being programmes and postcodecommunitytrust.org.uk focuses 
on projects supporting outdoor spaces, local environment and wildlife.
Constituency Visits
This month I was very pleased to visit the site of the planned Rosalind 
Franklin Institute in Harwell. When completed, it will be a national 
institute, dedicated to bringing about transformative changes in 
life science through interdisciplinary research and technology 
development.  I also visited Be Free Young Carers, an amazing local 
charity supporting young carers in Oxfordshire. You can find out more 
about their work and how you can support them here.
This month’s mailbag
This month I have received 428 items of correspondence (emails and 
letters) from constituents. Subjects raised with me include Brexit, 
local infrastructure and Wantage Hospital.
The most important event of the political year is upon us, The 
Westminster Dog of the Year - organised jointly by Dogs Trust and 
the Kennel Club - is taking place on 6th September. I'll be taking part 
with Pepper, a new addition to the family.
Please feel free to contact me if you have any pressing issues that you 
would like help with. You can contact me on any matter at the House of 
Commons, SW1A 0AA, dicksonce@parliament.uk or 01235 768 888. 
Email is the quickest and most reliable way to get in touch, as I keep 
a very close eye on my emails and can reply very quickly.   Details of 
my activities in Parliament can be read on my website, https://www.
vaizey.com. I also send out occasional general interest emails about 
developments in the Wantage and Didcot Constituency. You can sign 
up here: http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP
ED VAIZEY, MP Wantage and Didcot (Conservative)

COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT
Privacy, Openness and Transparency
Last week, we met a friend, to whom we have not spoken for some time 
over the garden wall. We spent a happy twenty minutes catching up. 
Within the hour, we received a phone call from the same friend to tell 
us that she had just received a message from Google asking her to rate 
her visit to Orchard Barn (our home). The first reaction was to laugh, 
the second was to wonder how Google knew of our conversation. The 
third was to realize how much Google (and others) can find out about 
us via mobile phones, emails and social media. There was absolutely 
nothing in our conversation which would have interested anyone else, 
but it was a private conversation. It’s a scary world.
Whilst I believe passionately that privacy is an important principle 
that we should do everything possible to protect, privacy is too often a 
defining principle in Government – both national and local. On a recent 
visit to Nottinghamshire County Council to find out how they run 
themselves, we were told that they are now passionate about openness 
and transparency. Everything they say, think and do is put in the public 
realm. No more secret papers. All salaries, plans for the future and 
failings of the Council are published alongside their successes. The 
only papers kept from public view are those that concern commercial 
confidentiality (while bids for contracts are coming in) otherwise 
everything is open to public scrutiny. They claimed that this approach 
had already had three major benefits.

One: There was a noticeable increase in trust of their Council by 
Nottinghamshire residents. 

Two: There were now no time-consuming and costly Freedom of 
Information requests. 

Three: Their relations with the local Press had improved 
immeasurably. 

To be fair to Oxfordshire, it is probably more open and transparent than 
many local authorities. Its new Corporate Plan will contain not only a 
list of the Council’s successes, but also a list of its failures and what it 
intends to do about them. This is all commendable. Not so transparent 
are the conversations around shared services and management with 
Cherwell District Council, or the discussions around the Growth Deal 
and the Oxford to Cambridge Expressway. 
Until Government treats those who elected it as wholly deserving and 
capable of being involved in discussions and considerations of policy, 
they can hardly be surprised if they are not trusted.
RICHARD WEBBER CLLR OCC SC & Marcham Division.
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com or 01235 534001

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
What should we do about disposing of our bulky rubbish?
Waste, particularly large stuff like furniture, is a constant problem for 
residents, who don’t want to pay for their waste to be removed, and for 
the Vale, who have to deal with the result of those people who resort to 
fly-tipping. So, I thought it would be useful to know what to do with 
different types of rubbish, particularly as I understand that recently 
some large items of rubbish were left outside a house in Marcham for 
several weeks.
Bulky waste, such as washing machines, fridges, freezers, furniture 
(like sofas), mattresses, televisions can be disposed of by the Vale, 
but will need to be booked for collection by the waste team (01235 
422406) and will need to be paid for. The cost is £36 for up to three 
bulky items and £7 for each additional item, but there must be no more 
than six items per collection.
The Vale has had some success in catching and prosecuting some 
people who have resorted to fly tipping….a particularly underhand 
method of getting rid of rubbish, not least because it is an eyesore and 
a health hazard for those who live nearby. Recently, a man was ordered 
to pay just over £1,300 for dumping two mattresses outside the Sue 
Ryder shop in Abingdon. Another man, who was caught on camera 
when he dumped 70 wooden pallets in Cumnor, was fined £1,200.
So can I urge people to use the Vale waste team to dispose of their 
bulky rubbish and not to risk the big fines that can be levied on those 
who resort to fly-tipping?
CATHERINE WEBBER Cllr VWHDC 
01235 534001 or Webbercatherine1@gmail.com

Contact Ed Vaizey MP by
Post The House of Commons, London SW1A OAA
E-mail dicksonce@parliament.uk 
Web www.vaizey.com
News Sign up at http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP
Tel 01235 768 888

by.com
REPORT THEM TO THE COUNCIL WITH

TIRED OF POTHOLES
DOG POOP   VANDALISM
BROKEN STREET LIGHTING
FLYYTIPPING   LOOSE PAVING?
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 GARD & MEMORY CLUB
REPORT FROM GARD  - AUGUST 2018
Thames Water concede the case for a second 
public consultation on their  plans
On 10th August, Thames Water issued a press 
statement conceding the case for a second public 
consultation on their revised draft Water Resources 
Management Plan 2019-2024 (known as rdWRMP19). They also 
announced a month’s delay until ‘early September’ in producing 
the revised plan, which will be published alongside their response 
to all the public comments (individual and organisational) which 
they received in the first consultation which closed at the end of 
April.
This action by Thames Water is as a direct result of the pressure 
from Oxfordshire organisations, led by GARD, in demanding the 
right for the public to look again at Thames Water’s plans, as it 
was obvious from the shambles of the first plan that they would 
be forced into making deep changes, and not just minor revisions. 
GARD, Oxfordshire County Council, Campaign to Protect Rural 
England, Wantage and Grove Campaign Group and Steventon 
Parish Council all wrote to the Secretary of State for Environment, 
Food and Rural Affairs (Michael Gove) putting a strong case that 
Thames Water must be forced to consult again. This call was heeded 
and it is a good example that public pressure works  when we all 
work together. GARD would like to thank all the organisations for 
their support, and also particularly to Councillors Mike Fox-Davies 
(Steventon and Hendred) and Richard Webber (Drayton and Sutton 
Courtenay) for leading the County Council’s campaign, and our 
MP, Ed Vaizey for his support in intervening with Michael Gove.
The second consultation will last for 8 weeks. We now await the 
details of the new plan. GARD will be tackling the new plan, and 
looking particularly to see if it remains shrouded in secrecy as to 
how projects are compared on cost, and how decisions are made.  
If we find that the transparency of the plan has not improved (and 
hopefully it will have since both Ofwat and the Environment 
Agency asked for more transparency), then we are almost 
certainly going to join the Vale council in demanding a Public 
Inquiry. It is regrettable that the actions of Thames Water force 
these conclusions – it remains to be seen if they have had a culture 
change, or whether they must be dragged into a legal process in 
order that Oxfordshire’s citizens can be protected.
We of course do not yet know the contents of the revised plan, 
but we do know, from statements by Thames Water on TV (ITV 
Meridian news - 10th August) and in the press (Oxford Mail - 10th 
August) that the mega-reservoir is still the centre-piece of their 
plans, and may even be advanced in time to be begun in 2030. 
GARD will be fighting such proposals every inch of the way, and 
insisting on an honest, level-playing-field comparison of options.

Thames Water finally forced to take action on leakage
Another snippet we know of the revised plan is that Thames Water 
have finally committed to a proper plan to reduce their appalling 
leakage. They are committing to reduce leakage by 50% by 
2050. They have been forced into  this commitment by the water 
regulator Ofwat, who finally lost patience with Thames Water’s 
leakage programme, as leakage has actually got worse in 2016-
2017 (going close to 700 million litres per day for the first time). 
Ofwat’s report concludes that the failure to reduce leakage has little 
to do with the difficulty of the task and is mainly due to Thames’ 
poor management, and lack of Board-level commitment to the 
leakage programme. In order to avoid a massive fine for missing 
the leakage target, Thames have had to commit to the Ofwat target 
of 15% reduction by 2025, and a 50% reduction by 2050. If this 
50% reduction is met, it amounts to a saving of 300 Million litres 
per day of water, equal to  the amount which the proposed reservoir 

would supply. So, local residents would be right in concluding that 
the case for the reservoir would be even harder to justify.
GARD New Committee
Our Annual General Meeting was held in Steventon Village Hall, 
Millennium Room on Thursday 28th June at 7.30pm. The officers 
of the new committee, elected at that meeting, were:
Derek Stork – re-elected as Hon Chairman
John Broadbent – elected as Hon Vice-chairman
Deborah Bennett – re-elected as Hon Secretary
Chris Tooley – elected as Hon Treasurer
Nick Thompson, the Hon Chairman for over a decade and Hon Vice 
Chairman for the last two years, has stepped down as an officer, 
but remains on the committee. He was thanked by the meeting for 
his tireless contribution over the many years. In particular we are 
all indebted to him for his leadership which saw GARD win the 
Public Inquiry in 2010. Lesley Hotchin also stood down as Hon 
Treasurer, and was thanked for her work over the past year.
The other members of the new GARD Committee are Sharron 
Jenkinson, Ian Moodey, Nick Rogers,  Clare Tooley and Wren 
Wooster.  
Joining GARD
It is clear that we still have a fight on our hands to defeat the 
Reservoir project and ensure a sustainable water future for 
Oxfordshire and the South-east. 
Our membership continues to grow, but we need even more 
members. At some point it will become very important to 
demonstrate the strength and depth of the local opposition to this 
plan, and, of course, we do need ‘boots on the ground’ to help 
push the message across. If you would like to join us, or get any 
information on this, please contact our secretary, Deborah Bennett, 
at  gard.secretary@gmail.com. Lifetime membership is £10 
(under 18s and full-time students £5).
DEREK STORK, Hon Chairman, Group Against Reservoir Development

The newly-formed Kennington Memory Club launches on 
Monday 24th September, and runs on Mondays and Thursdays 
from 9.30am to 3.30pm in Kennington Methodist Church. It will 
provide a safe place where people with a diagnosis of dementia 
can meet in a supportive environment for a range of interesting 
activities suited to their individual needs and preferences. There 
will be a choice of hot meals at a modest cost. 
To find out more, contact Gillian on 01865 735590 or see their 
website at www.kenningtonmemoryclub.org.uk

KENNINGTON MEMORY CLUB SALE
Living Well With Dementia

Sale in St Nicolas Church 
in the corner of the Market Place in Abingdon

Saturday 1st September, 10.00am - 12 noon
Toys, Produce, Clothes, Books, Bric-a-brac, Tombola

to raise funds for the newly-formed local day service  
for people living with Dementia
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 EVENTS & APPEALS

WALK AND TALK AROUND 
ABINGDON-ON-THAMES 
Trained and scripted guides will take 
visitors on a walk and talk, around 
and about historic Abingdon-on-
Thames. The walks will last around 1.5 hours, and will take in 
the historic sites, landmarks and buildings around the centre of 
Abingdon. Learn where William the Conqueror spent Easter and 
his son, Henry l, was educated. See the stunning and distinguished 
landmark – Abingdon County Hall Museum, hailed as the “grandest 
town hall in Britain”.
BOOKING IS REQUIRED - please give 24hrs notice
Ticket price is £10 Family tickets available at £25 for 2 adults and 2 
children under 16 years.
Price includes our Abingdon-on-Thames Guide and short history 
booklet. For adults and children 12 years and over.

For more information: www.walkaboutabingdon.com 
email info@walkaboutabingdon.com or call 07880913819

 Abingdon & District Model Railway Club

Presents the 

DIDCOT MODEL RAILWAY EXHIBITION
Saturday 20th October 2018 

10.00am – 5.00pm
DIDCOT CIVIC HALL, BRITWELL ROAD 

DIDCOT, OX11 7JN 
14 Quality Layouts & Supporting Traders

Demonstrations, Displays
Refreshments
FREE PARKING 

Adult £6.00 Children free when
accompanied by an adult

www.admrc.org.uk 
Registered Charity No. 1176029 

 

 

 

 

FABERDASHERY SALE
We’ve decided to relaunch the ‘craft 
sale’ as a Faberdashery sale. It explains 
what we sell. Fabric, craft materials 
and haberdashery. In the past some 
visitors have expected to find ready-made items suitable 
for presents. Not really what we are doing.
However, we are pleased to say that the next FABERDASHERY 
SALE will be held at Denman on Saturday 29th September.
Our volunteers are busily packing lots of new stock. It’s 
always surprising the items that are handed in. Everything 
benefits the College in general and the Teaching Centre in 
particular. Our shop helps provide those extras to make 
the Denman experience a little bit more special for the 
students. Things that aren’t necessarily essential purchases 
by Denman but much appreciated by students, tutors and 
the teaching centre staff.
Please spread the word for us and make it known that 
all are welcome whether member, non-member, friend, 
family or neighbour.
As usual entry and car parking are free and tea/coffee are 
available although you will need to bring your own picnic.
We open at 10 am through until 3.30 pm.
Further information from me 
Joan Sherrin  vjoansherrin@ntlworld.com  01962 880067
Chris Farmer  christinefarmer26@yahoo.co.uk

Appeal for Oxfordshire Memories and Objects 
The Soldiers of Oxfordshire Museum (SOFO) in Woodstock is 
planning a new 1930-1970s Oxfordshire exhibition and is now 
appealing to the public for help filling new displays with local 
stories and mementos. The new exhibit will link the home front 
and domestic experience more closely with the county’s military 
history and tell the stories of the women and children living in close 
proximity to the various military bases and locations that feature so 
heavily in the area’s history. 
Vicki Wood, SOFO’s Education and Outreach Officer, says:
“We are looking to local people to help us find the stories and mementos 
for the displays and reminiscence boxes. Do you have small objects or 
photographs of domestic life in Oxfordshire from about 1930 to 1970? 
We’re looking for ordinary items that are typical of each era – perhaps 
baby clothes, children’s toys, empty tins and packets, and items from 
the home. Perhaps you have diaries, letters or memorabilia from 
family members who lived through the Home Front in the Second 
World War, post-war National Service or the Cold War?”
SOFO also plans to take boxes of objects out into the community 
for reminiscence and outreach work with objects, magazines, 
photographs and music to reflect a number of themes, including:

1. Childhood 
2. Home Sweet Home
3. Working Week
4. School Days
5. Saturday Night Out
6. Celebrations and Jubilations
7. Keep the Home Fires Burning (WW2)
8. We're All Going on a Summer Holiday
9. Hobbies and Gardening
10. Local Oxfordshire Life - Town and Gown,  

Farming, Markets, Transport
SOFO Museum would be delighted to hear from anyone that 
could help with this appeal by donating their own objects, 
photos and stories. Please contact SOFO at: oxfordshirehome@
sofo.org.uk.   Alternatively, stories and images can be uploaded 
to the SOFO website directly by going to: www.sofo.org.uk/
storiesofconflictcounty
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 FOR SALE & FUN

FOR SALE: AQUALIFT
•	2012 model – one owner, hardly used
•	Wall Mounted
•	Fits onto your existing bath
•	No plumbing required
•	£900 or nearest offer
Contact Elizabeth.Peasey@blueyonder.co.uk 
or call 07810 344048

	
  

Line  
Dance  

Saddle up and join us for a 
Marcham western -style  

Professional line 
dance caller 

 
BBQ & cash bar  

 
Favour Auction  

Friday 
September 28th 

6 .45 – 10pm 

Tickets are £�7.50�� per person or 
£25 for family of �4 

Ticket holders will receive 1 free 
BBQ item 

All ages welcome 
Western themed dress encouraged! 

All	
  in	
  aid	
  of	
  Marcham	
  Moldova	
  Lifeline	
  	
  

All Saints’ Church, Marcham 

The World's Biggest Coffee Morning takes place on 
Friday 28th September 2018.

Hosting your own Coffee Morning is easy. All you have 
to do is sign up. We'll send you everything you need to 

host, including decorations, posters and games. 
Every Coffee Morning changes lives. 

https://coffee.macmillan.org.uk/

Over 30 Local Artisan Food and Drink producers
Street Food   Afternoon Tea

The Manor Festival 
of 

Food and Drink and 
Village Fête

Sunday 30th September 2018
11- 4pm

The Manor Country House Hotel 
Weston on the Green near Bicester OX25 3QL

Supporting Weston on the Green village projects
For more information 
Facebook/The Manor Festival of Food and Drink
Tel 0777 1967633    www.themanorweston.com

FREE FREE

Charity Stalls
Face Painting

Local Crafts and Gifts 
Children's Rides & Games

Musical Entertainment 
Fun Dog Show organised by The Animal Welfare Trust 

Village Green Activities 
Archery, Penalty Shoot Out, Table Tennis

WRITING THE FIRST WORLD WAR
‘The Quick and the Dead: Fallen Soldiers and their Families’

Saturday 22 September, 10:00 – 17:00
John Henry Brookes Building, Oxford Brookes OX3 0BP

This interactive day will draw on the experience of bestselling 
author and historian of the Great War, Richard van Emden. It will 
cover many aspects of non-fiction writing from clarifying what 
sort of book you want to write, how to build a narrative and 
getting published. It’s suitable for anyone, published or aspiring, 
who’s writing or wanting to write about the First World War. 
Also taking part will be Stephen Barker, author of ‘Lancashire’s 
Forgotten Heroes’. Cost: £65 (£60 for W.F.A. members).

brookes.ac.uk/hss/events/the-quick-and-the-dead/

years



Family owned with family values

A friendly, professional service to offer you a wide range  

of high quality bespoke kitchens, manufactured  

locally, at great prices.

Visit us online at:

thekitchendepot.co.uk

Contemporary Modern Classic Traditional

� � �

We also have showrooms in: Hemel Hempstead  Shrewsbury  Telford  Wolverhampton  

Call into your local showroom:  Global House, Horton Road, Telford, Shropshire TF2 6PD.Call into our showroom at The Engine Centre (behind The Hind’s Head), Witney 

Road, Kingston Bagpuize, OX13 5AW or call us on 01865 580288.

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	
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www.marcham-with-garford.org.uk

Contacts:  

Rev. Canon Richard Zair 391319 vicar@allsaintsmarcham.org (currently on sick leave) Jill Rowe Children’s 
and families Minister 390885 families@allsaintsmarcham.org  Rob Finch Youth Worker 07888331708, 
rob@marchamyouth.org  Tamsin Gilbert Parish Administrator 391319 info@allsaintsmarcham.org  
Neil Rowe Churchwarden 07856-502578 

 

 

Other Events 

Youth Drop-in from 3.30pm on Wednesdays. Contact Rob for 
info on when it restarts.  

Wednesday mid-week communion, 10.30am in Duffield Place 
Lounge.  

Village Cafe, Wednesdays 12pm at the Baptist Hall 

Saturday 1st – Men’s Breakfast 

Saturday 8th – Women’s Breakfast 

(both 8.30am at the Baptist Hall – just turn up!) 

12-19th Send a Cow ‘Mother and Child’ photo exhibition 

Friday 28th – Line Dancing Evening 

Sunday 30th – Harvest Festival 

More details about these last three to follow via our website 
 

All Saints’ is a lively Anglican church here in Marcham. Our services reflect the variety and diversity of 
who we are from the noisy, slightly chaotic all ages to the quieter traditional Parish Communion. 
Together we seek to worship God, grow in our faith and serve the community around us.  As well as 
Sunday services we run a number of mid-week events such as an after-school drop-in for young people, 
the Village Café on Wednesday lunch times and Friday Club for primary-aged children. More 
information about these and other events can be found on our website, or you can contact us using the 
details below. 

We invite you to join us for any of our services or events through September.   

Sunday Services 

2nd September 
10am:All Age 
6pm: Holy Communion 

9th September 
10am: Family Communion 
6pm: Evening prayer 

16th September 
10am: Morning Praise 
6pm: Holy Communion 

23rd September 
10am: Parish Communion 
6pm: Prayer & Praise 

30th September 
10am: Harvest Celebration 
6pm: Taize style service 


